
To the Chairperson and Members 
Of the Central Area Committee     9th February 2021 
 

 

Cabra/Glasnevin Community and Social Development Report 

 

The Community Officers continue to manage the Covid Support line as a priority. 

In recent times we are receiving 2 / 3 calls per week. 

Fortunately, local volunteers have been able to cope with these requests. 

In addition, we continue to support all community groups, senior citizens especially, during 

these difficult times. 

These groups / volunteers are playing a major role and deserve great credit. 

Even with the lockdown, community life continues, making plans for environmental initiatives, 

festivals / celebrations and other new activities later into the year. 

These activities are financially supported by the City Council annually, which is very much 

appreciated. 

 

 

Drumcondra. 
 

 

 

Working with the Drumcondra Village Group. 

 

New flower beds at Our Lady`s Park. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

Drumcondra. 
 
 
 
Working with Drumcondra Triangle 
Residents Group. 
 
Improved garden / civic space at the old 
entrance to Lemon’s Factory at Millmount 

Avenue. 

 

Angela Rooney, Clareville Court 

Management Committee. 

 

 

Clareville continues to provide dinners 5 

days each week for the Glasnevin Area. 

 

This year is a special year… 

8 people, are celebrating their 90th 

birthday in 2021. 

 

We hope that we will allowed to have a 

special celebration. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Faussagh Road / Avenue. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Works are completed at Our 

Lady`s Roundabout. 

Local residents working with 

the City Council. 

 

 
 



Phibsborough Tidy Towns working remotely 

by zoom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New shop unit at Doyle`s Corner replacing 

dereliction, after many meetings, emails 

and phone calls.  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Niall Byrnes 
Community and Social Development 


